
MINUTES of the meeting of the PLANS COMMITTEE held at Mountfield,
           Bridport on Monday 3 December 2007 at 7.00 p.m.

PRESENT
Cllr 
Ms R.C. Kayes (in the Chair)


Cllrs:
G.J. Ackerman

C.M. Ray
J.D. Hunt


Mrs M.J. Ray





P.J. Lathey


C.D. Wild










Ms S.J. Williams
PUBLIC FORUM


Mr Lycett of Garden Close spoke in objection to application A1/1. He questioned whether the correct plan was being used as he felt that it did not match the plan issued by the Land registry. He said that the development could be seen from the public highway including from local properties and from standing near the Magistrate's Court and in North Street. He also added that there were issues over access permissions to the site.

64.
APOLOGIES
An apology for absence was received from Councillor D.R. Tett.
65.
MINUTES
The minutes of the meeting of the Committee held on 29 October 2007 were confirmed as a correct and true record and signed by the Chairman.

66.
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST
There were no declarations of interest. 

67.
PLANNING APPLICATIONS

RESOLVED: that the recommendations set out in column 4 of the attached schedule A1 be forwarded to the District Council Planning Officer. 
68.
PLANNING DECISIONS
      The Town Clerk reported for information, the planning decisions received relating to applications previously considered by the Committee, ENCL.1837. 

Members asked that in future the full reasons for refusal should be included in this item to allow comparison with the recommendation from this Committee.

RESOLVED: that the report be noted.  

69.
HIGHWAYS AND TRANSPORTATION SUB COMMITTEE

RESOLVED: that the minutes of the meeting of the Sub Committee held on 

30 October 2007 be received. 
70.
COMMUNICATIONS
The Town Clerk reported on the following matters: -
(a) 
The details of the submission made by the District Council in respect of the appeal for 2 Magdalen House - solar panel were reported. It was noted that the District Council's Listed Buildings Officer was happy to meet with the Town Council's officers to discuss the District Council's approach to environmental schemes on listed buildings.
(b)
The District Council Planning Officer, Simon Ludgate, would attend the next meeting of the Plans Committee on 7 January to discuss planning matters. Members were invited to contact the Town Clerk with any particular issues they would like Simon to cover.
71.
NAMING AND NUMBERING OF STREETS
The Committee was asked to consider two requests for changes to property names. It was reported that the Royal Mail had no objections to either suggested change.

It was asked the appropriate signage be displayed on the Alphington Farmhouse property to show the new name.
It was RESOLVED:

(1)
that 161A Victoria Grove not 161A Pymore Road be the correct street name for the property referred to in the report.
(2)
that Alphington House, Parsonage Road be renamed Alphington Farmhouse. 
The meeting closed at 7.35 p.m.


The next meeting of the Plans Committee will be held on 7 January 2008
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